
Circuit Letter 10.09.25  Revd. Shaun Sanders 

Dear friends, 

Speaking through Jeremiah, God said to those in exile in Babylon, “seek the welfare of the city 

where I have sent you into exile, and pray to the Lord on its behalf, for in its welfare you will 

find your welfare”. (Jeremiah 29.7 NRSVUE) 

It wasn’t quite Babylon but it was West Byfleet where I went on Sunday afternoon to attend 

the Civic Service at St John the Baptist Church for the Mayor of Woking, Cllr Amanda Boote. 

Amanda is a local councillor for Byfleet and West Byfleet in the Borough of Woking. It was a 

lovely occasion in which we sought and celebrated the welfare of our community. 

Amanda shared how she began taking an interest in local issues, moved on to campaigning, 

became an elected councillor and ended as Mayor of Woking. Those who know her are rightly 

proud of what she has achieved. 

 
Cllr Amanda Boote and Mace Bearer at the Civic Service 

Local councillors are the key building block of politics in our nation (whether they are party 

political or independent as Amanda is). Local and national politicians are supported by 

activists who deliver leaflets, knock on doors, make telephone calls and assist in sorting out 

problems facing residents. 

Yet politicians get a bad press. The level of scrutiny gets even more tough. Social media can 

be a bear pit. Politicians speak of the intolerable pressure put upon them and their families 

as they seek to serve the public. Angela Rayner recently said how she had spoken to her family 

about ‘packing it all in’ following the controversy around her new home. Whatever the rights 

and wrongs of the case, it seemed to me that apart from a few notable exceptions, there was 

not much sense of humanity in the furore. Perhaps that’s what politicians sign up to, but 

maybe all of us could do better. 
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Throughout my ministry, I’ve known politicians and activists of all parties who seek to serve 

others and make the world a better place. However, they often do so at great cost to them 

and their families with little thanks. In a previous Circuit appointment, I was speaking to a 

local councillor who that day had received a telephone call to thank her for her help in sorting 

out a problem for the caller. She said that after all her years of public service as a councillor, 

it was the first time anyone had phoned her to say thank you. 

At the civic service on Sunday, Amanda promised to serve the community of the Borough of 

Woking to the best of her ability. However, she wasn’t the only one who made a promise. All 

of us in the congregation were asked to promise that we would do all that we can to support 

Amanda in her work as Mayor. We all responded with a loud, “WE WILL”. 

Shaun 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Resources/Good News 

Surrey Youth Voice Awards 2025 

Let's celebrate Surrey's inspiring youth 

Every day, young people across Surrey show resilience, kindness and courage. They support 

others, challenge themselves and achieve things, big and small that deserve to be recognised. 

Do you know someone like that? Maybe they’re someone you live with, teach, support—or 

maybe they’ve even helped you. 

Now’s the time to nominate them for the Surrey Youth Voice Awards 2025. 

Nominations close at midday on Friday 3 October 2025. 

 

 

 

 

https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/community/news/categories/community-matters/nominate-a-young-person-for-the-surrey-youth-voice-awards-2025


 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

70 years at 
MERROW METHODIST CHURCH 
 

 

 

Join us for a 
 

 

SONGS OF PRAISE 
SERVICE 

 
On 

SUNDAY 14TH SEPTEMBER at 6.30PM 
 
 

 



 

 

 

Saturday 20 September 2025 2.00-4.00pm 

Knaphill Methodist Church, The Broadway, Knaphill GU21 2DR 

(between Boots & the old Lloyds Bank) 

Clothes4U 

a clothes bank supporting the local community 

To claim your FREE clothes, collect a voucher from 30+ places in Surrey. 

Email us to find out where they are: clothes@knaphillmethodist.co.uk  

Due to huge generosity lately from the residents of Knaphill and beyond, 

clothes donations are not being accept at all for the time being. 

 

mailto:clothes@knaphillmethodist.co.uk


 

 

 



 

 



 

 


